WWW

The calender suggests that it is July, however ....

There are still breeding signs to be seen, for example a female Yellowhammer near Larcombe with nesting material and species with fledged young but the presence of other species, particularly the single brooded ones, in a particular area has to be assessed carefully before suggesting their presence is a confirmation of breeding, thus the recent record of Marsh Tits at a feeding station in the village cannot be taken as a confirmation of breeding nearby without previous sightings of adults in the area during the breeding season, species are beginning to move around.
In contrast to the Yellowhammers in the Larcombe area that seem to be taking their time to begin nesting a male was seen on the moor near Owley Corner carrying food for its brood, a welcome sight given that this species appears to have a much reduced moorland population this year.
Kingfisher features for the third week running with a bird seen down stream of Lydia Bridge so it's  well worth keeping a look out for further wandering birds following their breeding season.
July can be a quiet month with adult birds entering their post breeding moult phase which leaves them somewhat flight impaired and hence more vulnerable to predation. In response they tend to keep a lower profile and can be more difficult to see. Thankfully those still engaged in breeding are still being recorded on most outings I make filling gaps in the breeding record for the parish, even if they tend to be the “commoner” species such as Blackbird and Wren.
The struggle for butterflies continues with Marbled White being the only “new for the year” species reported this week.

Bird records included are as submitted; this does not necessarily mean that they have been accepted.
